INOVA HEALTH
SYSTEM

8110 Gatehouse Road
Suite 500 West
Falls Church, VA 22042

February 27, 2019

M. Norman Oliver, MD, MA
State Health Commissioner
Virginia Department of Health
109 Governor Street, 13" Floor
Richmond, VA 23219

RE: Loudoun Hospital Center
Letter of Intent
Relocation of MRI Services

Dear Commissioner Oliver,

This letter is to advise you that Loudoun Hospital Center, the corporate owner of Inova
Loudoun Hospital, intends to file a Certificate of Public Need application on or before
March 31, 2019 to expand MRI services on its acute care hospital campus located at
44045 Riverside Parkway, Leesburg, VA 20176, through the relocation (and
replacement) of an MRI unit from its Cornwall campus located at 224 Cornwall Street
NW, Leesburg, VA 20176. Both Inova Loudoun campuses are located in Loudoun County
within Planning District 8.

If you have any questions regarding this project, please feel free to contact me at 703-
204-6376.

Sincerely,

w4 /é///

Neil Rolfes
AVP, Strategic Planning
Inova Health System

cc: Erik Bodin, Director, Office of COPN
Dean Montgomery, Executive Director, HSA of Northern Virginia



